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Board Members 2004 
Sam Wilson President (770) 781-9745 
Joe Perniciaro Vice President (770) 889-4625 
Don Parker Treasurer (678) 455-9151 
Jim Cheatham Secretary (770) 844-5751 
open Assistant Secretary  
 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD ANNOUNCEMENTS... 
 
The Easter Egg Hunt was very successful… 26 children 
participated and their enthusiasm was contagious!  Thanks to 
all who helped put this together and those who participated.  
 
The Annual Neighborhood Garage Sale will be held Fri/Sat 
May 14th/15th.  A separate flyer will also be delivered.  Ads 
will be placed in local papers, as well as signs placed at both 
entrances.  On the day of the event, those planning to 
participate should place signs at the end of their roads and/or 
balloons on their mailboxes! 
 
The pool is expected to open Saturday, May 15th.  Watch for 
signs indicating it is open and ready for use.  Please 
remember, if the second gate is locked, the pool isn’t safe to 
swim in- please don’t climb the fence for access (not only is 
this dangerous, it damages the fence).   Contact any Board 
member with pool issues. 
 
The Pool Opening Party is typically held Memorial Day 
Weekend… volunteers are needed to help make this 
enjoyable, annual event happen!  Please contact any Board 
member, or Cathy Morse (770-205-7616) to help out. 
 
Wanted: Readers of all ages and walks of life! If you enjoy 
reading, learning about new things or meeting interesting 
people, consider being a part of the Book Club.  This club is in 
the formation phase, I am trying to determine the level of 
interest in our neighborhood.  We would all read the same 
book (fiction), and meet for discussion, reflection and good 
company.  The day, time and format will be discussed with 
those that are interested, so we can find what works best for 
everyone. My goal is to create a lively, creative atmosphere, 
where everyone feels comfortable expressing their views. 
If interested, please email me at Signadeb@yahoo.com or call 
770/205-5812… I look forward to hearing from you soon! 
  
If you have new neighbors or are new to the neighborhood, 
please contact any Board member, and the Welcoming 
Committee will ensure a Welcome Basket is delivered!  
 

Pool Rules 
   
 

Unruly persons using foul language will be asked to leave. 
 

If a child in continuously engaging in dangerous or rowdy 
behavior, he/she may be asked to leave the pool and may only 

return with adult supervision. 
 

Children 13 and older may be unattended in the pool area. 
 

No smoking in the pool area by individuals under age of 18. 
 

The gateway to the pool must be left closed at all times. This is to 
both protect families from children entering the pool area 

unattended, and non-residents from entering the pool area. 
 

No glass of any kind. No hard, breakable plastics or hazardous 
materials allowed in the pool area. 

 
Restrooms should be left in a clean manner. 

 
All persons using the pool do so at their own risk. 

 
Spitting, spouting of water, blowing the nose, etc. in the pool is 

prohibited for obvious health reasons. 
 

No pets allowed in the pool area. 
 

Persons with open sores or cuts are not permitted in the pool. 
 

Persons with infectious or communicable diseases that can be 
transmitted in water are not permitted in the pool. 

 
Floats and other objects can be required to be removed from the 
pool. During crowded times, it becomes hard for an adult to see, 
and small children become trapped under the rafts and flotation 

devices. 
 

An adult’s word will be final when enforcing pool rules. 
 

If an individual does not follow the rules, they can be expelled 
from the pool. 

 
After dark no one under the age of 18 is allowed in the pool area 

without the supervision of an adult Gran Forest homeowner. 
This rule is enforce-able by law. 

 
Children who are not potty trained must wear a swim diaper. 

This is a health code. 
 
 

Thank you for following the rules of our pool. 
Please discuss these rules with the children of 

your household.

 
The next Board meeting date is TBD, see the Website for details. 

ACCESS Management (Jennifer Gordon at  770/777-6890 ext. 128) 
To make an announcement in the newsletter, email dongraff@granforest.com 
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